IMPA Minutes: May 3, 2022

7pm via Zoom

Meeting called to order: 7:05pm

Minutes Approved

- March 2022 Minutes were approved Jacqueline made a motion to approve,
 Michele seconded the motion. Unanimously approved.
- April 2022 Minutes were approved Jacqueline made a motion to approve,
 Michele seconded the motion. Unanimously approved.

Director Updates

- Ricky's Update
 - Winter Auxiliary: Northern CA Percussion Alliance they placed 3rd place. Ricky thanked the staff and parent volunteers. He shared photos from the Community Thank You it was well attended and a great end to the season.
 - Spring Concert is 5/13. Ricky will send out a ticket link soon. There are no audience limits and streaming will be available.
 - 5/20 is the Instrumental Picnic at Cuesta Park
 - 6/3 is graduation and 6/8 is the last day for non-seniors
 - Marching Band will hold workshops in May
 - Leadership applications due 5/11
 - Band Camp will be 7/25 7/29 and 8/1 8/2 (on campus, not sleep-away)
 - Parent Information packets for Marching Band will be sent out soon
 - 2022-23 Orientation is 8/3 8/5
 - First day of school 8/10

o Anna's Update

- The Chamber Concert was amazing!
- Anna is working on getting Exploring Music class UC approved she is working with the administration. LAHS will start the same class at their site next school year.
- The last concert is 5/13
- Anna expressed gratitude for this year and past years at MVHS. She is looking forward to the future of the Instrumental Music Program. She will miss the students' dedication and love the most.

President Update: Lara

- Principal Mike Jimenez is leaving at the end of the year. The new principal has been announced. IMPA is looking forward to working with new Principal Dr. Kip Glazer.
- Graduating Board Member: Lara thanked Jacqueline for her dedication and support of the IMPA.

- 2022-23 slate for IMPA Board Members was announced. Jacqueline moved to accept the slate, Michele seconded the motion. Unanimously approved.
 - Lara Vastano President
 - Gina Estrada Vice President
 - Richard Lo Finance
 - Allison Devenney Secretary
 - Mia Whitfield Finance Secretary
 - IMPA still needs to fill the positions of Auditor and Orchestra Liaison
- Finance Update: Richard Lo reviewed the balance
 - Waiting to receive the invoice for the scholarships for the Hawaii trip
 - o Michele will audit this summer
 - Summer Spending items were reviewed a motion to vote on releasing \$3000 for summer spending for the following items was unanimously approved:
 - End of year picnic
 - Instrument Repair
 - Marching Band show music
 - Anna shared that the FreeMasons have made a generous donation to the Instrumental Music program that includes new music stands.
 - A suggestion for 2022-23 IMPA spending would be for new chairs